

Head Teacher: Mrs D Cross

School Number 840 3087

Westcroft

Stanhope

Bishop Auckland

Co Durham

**DL13 2NU** 

Tel: 01388 528218

Email: admin@stanhopebarrington.org.uk

Website: www.stanhopebarrington.durham.sch.uk

Dear Parent/Carer 14<sup>th</sup> February 2022

Re: Show the Love

Rather than celebrating Valentine's Day this year, we have joined a campaign run by the Climate Coalition which is asking everyone to make green hearts to show their love for the environment.

We held our launch assembly today and children have been asked to make a green heart detailing what they would miss most from our world if it disappeared.

On Thursday 17<sup>th</sup> February 2022, children can come into school in non-uniform but wearing something green (even if it's just a pair of green socks or a green heart). Our kitchen team are supporting the campaign by making green heart-shaped biscuits for lunch on Friday and all food served will be environmentally friendly and sustainable.

In terms of social action, some of our older children will be writing a postcard (provided by the Climate Coalition) indicating their concern about climate change and these will all be sent to our local MP Richard Holden. All postcards will have the child's first name and the school name on it so that individual children are not identifiable.

This is a fantastic campaign which engages children in social action and we are delighted to be supporting it.

Yours sincerely

Mrs D Cross Head Teacher























